
Term 2 - 5 June 2020  
 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 
TERM 2 

JUNE 

Mon 8th Public Holiday  

Tues 9th Grade 4-6 return to school 

Fri 26th Last day of Term - 2.15pm finish 

TERM 3 

JULY 

Mon 13th First day of Term 3 

Fri 31st Prep Transition OPEN DAY & Information morning -        
8:45 - 10:45am 

AUGUST 

Fri 14th Flying Start Transition 8:45-10:45am 

Fri 28th Flying Start Transition 8:45-10:45am 

SEPTEMBER 

Fri 11th Flying Start Transition 8:45-10:45am 

 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL, MR PAUL DULLARD 

 
Dear Parents, Carers and Friends, 
 
This week has been a lot more like normal at Holy Rosary after quite a busy week last week and for the months                       
before. Our systems and procedures are in place and staff, parents and children have all embraced the Covid-19                  
guidelines. We are getting back to some kind of routine. 
 
Thanks again everyone for how you have supported us with pick up and drop off. It is working very well. We have                      
had a lot of discussion around what these times look like next Tuesday when we have the whole school back face to                      
face. 
We have decided to continue to have drop off from 8.30am to 8.45am but are aware that this could be slower with                      
extra cars coming through the carpark. 
Similarly we will continue to start picking up from 3pm and see how we go. Currently it takes between 15 and 20                      
minutes to have all children safely in cars, and we expect this will take just a bit longer next week. Our priority is to                        
ensure every child is in the car and belted up to ensure they are safe and legal. This sometimes means a short hold                       
up.  
The teachers ensure there are always two families ready to load in cars each time to speed things up. Please watch                     
for the teachers to indicate where they want you to pull up to. 
 
Obviously we will review this during the week and make adjustments if needed. 
 
PARENT CARERS WELLBEING 
The one thing that will continue to be absent from our school for at least Term 2 and 3 is the social gatherings of our                         
parents on the school property. I mentioned last week how much our juniors loved seeing each other and I have no                     
doubt our seniors will be the same, but we also have a vibrant parent/carers group who are not connecting. 

 



 
 
 
Our staff is making sure we are at drop off to check in with parents but parents are not able to catch up with other                         
parents. I encourage everyone to check in on someone they have not seen for a while. Give them a call, drop a text                       
or draft up an email. Everyone copes in a different way with any level of isolation and we can support each other                      
through all of this. 
 
SENIORS RETURNING 
Our Senior students return on Tuesday and we are very much looking forward to getting them back to face to face                     
learning, seeing how much they have grown and hearing their stories of being home for so long. Our Senior staff                    
have worked closely with leadership to put lots of things in place for a smooth transition back to school. Each Senior                     
student will have been contacted by email or phone by the senior teachers to ensure they are well informed about                    
how school will look for them so that any anxiety is overcome. 
 
CAPITAL WORKS PROGRAM 
This week our Leadership and Project Control Group from our Board met with the Architects for our Capital Grants                   
works for later this year. We are getting towards the pointy end of the design of this project with our design being                      
tweaked and adjusted as we receive costings from our Quantity Surveyors. Our aim is to get everything that is in our                     
Master Plan but under budget. This is quite a challenge at times and has always meant that we will have to stage our                       
construction program over several years. 
One thing is for sure, we will have a relocated admin and office area, vibrant learning spaces for our students and                     
new toilets and amenities for our school. This is a very exciting time for Holy Rosary School. 
 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 
We are currently receiving enquiries from parents in regards to Foundation children for 2021. Any families who                 
require a pack from the office can email myself or ring Donna Neylon in the office. We can then arrange for pick up                       
or postage of the pack. If you know of families new to Holy Rosary please pass this information on to them. 
 
We will be starting Flying Start and Kinder visits in Week 3 of Term 3 in line with other schools in the district.                       
Information around this will be shared through the Kinder in Week 3 Term 3. 
 
STUDENTS WHO FEEL UNWELL 
If your child is feeling unwell, please do not send them to school. If a child complains of, or appears to be sick while 
at school we will contact parents (or the emergency contact person) to collect the child. Thank you for your 
understanding. 
 
LATE ARRIVALS 
We encourage all students to be dropped off in the carpark drive through between 8.30am and 8.45am. However, if 
for some reason your child arrives later than 8.45am, they will need to come to the front office where they can enter 
the school and the admin staff will sign in their child.  No parents can come past admin. 
 
MEDICATION 
If your child requires any form of medication, please remember that it must be accompanied with a letter/health 
plan from the GP or health care practitioner (Not chemist) in order for us to be allowed to administer. All 
medications must come in in original packaging. (please refer to the policy attached). 
If medications should be taken before and after school if they can be. 
Please also consider the nature of the medications during the current pandemic and check with the health 
practitioner that it is safe for the child to attend school before sending them. 
 
COVID-19 WELLBEING MEALS 
If you are aware of any family or local Heathcote resident that would benefit from a frozen meal, our staff have                     
cooked up a number of meals and they are in the freezer. They are there to go to any family who could do with one.                         
Please email Mr Dullard ​principal@hrheathcote.catholic.edu.au​ if you can assist us to place a few meals. 
 

Kind regards,  

Paul 

 

Holy Rosary School Heathcote is a Child Safe School. 

We promote the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children. 

mailto:principal@hrheathcote.catholic.edu.au


  



 
 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
If you wish to order uniforms, please contact the Uniform Co-ordinator, 
Leanne Slee either on 0458 651 007 to arrange an appointment, or email her 
your order at - ​marcus.leanne.slee@gmail.com​. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
We wish the following students who celebrated their 

birthdays this week a very special 
 ​”HAPPY BIRTHDAY”   

 

 
 
 

Ethan Day - 31st May, turned 7 
Ryan Marks - 3rd June, turned 6 
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2020 F​LYING​ S​TART​ T​RANSITION​ P​ROGRAM 
 

 

 

 
As of Week 3 Term 3, Holy Rosary is offering Transition mornings for students              

moving into Foundation in 2021. The goal of this program is to better prepare students through structured                 
activities to help support their transition process to school in 2021. 
 
The sessions will run at Holy Rosary each fortnight on a Friday morning from 8.45am – 10.45am. There is no                    
cost involved and the program is open to all students transitioning to Foundation in 2021 even families who are                   
yet to decide on their child’s school.  
 

Children will need to bring a piece of fruit and drink for a snack during the program.  
 

FLYING START TRANSITION DATES 
Term 3, 2020 

                                                    Friday 31 July ​(OPEN DAY)​  8.45am – 10.45am 
  Friday 14 August 8.45am – 10.45am 
  Friday 28 August 8.45am – 10.45am 
  Friday 11 September  8:45am – 10:45am 

Term 4, 2020 
  Friday 9 October 8.45am – 11:30am 
  Friday 23 October 8.45am – 11:30am 
 Friday 6 November     8.45am – 11:30am 
 Friday 20​ ​November   8.45am – 11:30am 

 
ORIENTATION DAY: TUESDAY 8 DECEMBER - 8:45-11:30AM 

 

For any further enquiries, please contact the Principal,  
Paul Dullard on (03) 5433 2057 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Over the past two weeks, we have welcomed back our Foundation, Year 1, 2 and 3 students along with our 
essential worker children in Years 4, 5 and 6. Our Junior school teachers have been busy transitioning the 
children back into the daily routines of school life. They have also been assessing students to find where 
they are in terms of their learning so that they can plan to target their teaching for the individual needs of 
each child. 
 
We are very much looking forward to Tuesday, when the rest of our school returns and we will be able to 
get back into teaching and learning. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

FROM THE OFFICE 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND 
CSEF will once again be provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school                    
excursions, camps and sporting activities. Further details are below. If you hold a valid means-tested concession card                 
or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.  
The annual CSEF amount per student will be ​$125 ​for primary school students 
How to Apply​: 
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from: 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf 
Closing Date - You should lodge a CSEF application form at the school by ​22 June 2020​. 
For more information about the CSEF visit ​www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 
 
CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE 
Conveyance Allowance is paid to eligible parents for student travel if you reside 4.8km or more from your NEAREST                   
school or bus stop. If you believe that you may be entitled to claim for the Conveyance Allowance please contact the                     
school to discuss the application process.  
 
STUDENT ABSENCES NOTIFICATION 
From the start of Term 3 2018, the Department of Education requires            
parents/guardians to notify the school of their child’s absence ​as soon as            
possible on the day of absence ​by either using the ​Skoolbag App or ​phone the               
school​. 
All schools are required to contact parents on the same day of an unexplained              
student absence if they haven’t heard from parents/guardians. The Skoolbag          
App is the preferred method as this sends us an email which can be kept as                
proof of contact. 
 
Reminder For New Parents To Download The Skoolbag App 
Skoolbag is one of Australia’s most trusted school apps, empowering schools to            
engage parents through a simple and central communication platform. The          
easy-to-use desktop and mobile app streamlines all aspects of organising          
school life, from newsletters and events to student attendance and          
documentation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BUS TRAVELLERS 
We ask all parents/carers to make sure their child/ren are clear about whether or not they are travelling on the                    
afternoon bus. If you can make a point of letting your child/ren know the arrangement each morning it would be                    
greatly appreciated. We often have students asking us if they are on the bus! 
I spoke to the children on Monday who travel on the bus about how the bus driver’s job is to drive them safely. Steve                        
and Suze should not be distracted by poorly behaved children. Please speak to your child about the importance of                   
their best behaviour. Please note that parents are required to be at the bus stop 15 minutes before the bus arrives in                      
the morning and afternoon. 
If you do need to alter the arrangement please call the school before 2.30pm to allow time for the message to be                      
passed on. Late calls may mean your child does not get the message in time before the bus leaves​. 
  
 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef


 
 
 
 
  

Holy Rosary Heathcote After School Care 
 
 After School Care will be back up and running as of Tuesday 26th May. 
 They are open from 3-00-6.00pm Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursday. 
 

Book your child in by contacting them on ​0435 532 580​, popping in during 
working hours above, by email:  ​oshc_heathhcote@bendigochildrensservices.com.au 
 

 
 

 
 
MARIAH MCCARTHY’S PRIVATE MUSIC LESSONS 
Due to the current restrictions surrounding COVID-19 of non-essential 
workers being onsite, Mariah will not be resuming her lessons until Term 3. 
 
Mariah offers private music lessons at Holy Rosary. Lessons can be arranged 
for Guitar, Piano, Voice or Ukulele. 

 
If your child is interested in music tuition, please call Mariah on ​0439 338 773​ to discuss. 
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